
Welcome to Our Parish! 

  

C H U R C H  O F  T H E  
 

MOST HOLY TRINITY  

7321 East State Road 67 · Bryant, IN 4 7326-9636 

TRINITY , INDIANA  

Served by the Missionaries of the Precious Blood 

Parish Pastor:  
  Father Kenneth G. Alt, C.PP.Sñfrkalt78@gmail.com  
 

Parish Secretary:  
  Betsy Minnichñsecretary@htcc1861.com 

Bookkeeper:  
  Bev Westgerdes 

Religious Education:  
  Linda Wellman, Director; Lori Jutte, Assistant Director  

Choir Director:  
  Agnes Schoch 
Organist:  
  Maria Knapschaefer, Katie Reier, Leah Muhlenkamp  

ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 

Mass Schedule: 
  Weekend Masses 
    Saturday, 7:30pm; Sunday, 7:30am, 9:30am 
  Daily Masses 
    MondayñTuesday, Thursday-Saturday 7:30am  
    (Rosary before am Masses); Wednesday  7:00pm 
  Eucharistic Adoration  
    Thursday, 8:00am-9:00am 

ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 
 

Confessions: 
  Saturday (After Morning Mass & Evening Mass) 
  Anytime by Request  
 

Baptism: Will be set up on an individual basis  
 

Marriage: Please contact Father at least 6 months prior  
  to intended date of wedding  
 

Parish Council Members:  
  Jason Rosenbeck (President), Scott Bruggeman,  
  Dale Evers, Anita Homan, Doug Muhlenkamp, Katie  
  Muhlenkamp, Kent Muhlenkamp, Laurie Muhlenkamp  
 

Bulletin: Please submit items for the bulletin to the  

  Parish Office in writing or email by Monday evening  
 

Missions: On the 1st Sunday of each month, a 2nd  
  collection is taken up to support needs of the South  
  American Missions in Peru served by the Missionaries  
  of the Precious Blood  

 Telephone:      260-997-6450 
 Website:      www.churchofthemostholytrinity.com  
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2ND SUNDAY OF EASTER (SUNDAY OF DIVINE MERCY) 
 Saturday April 7  
  7:30 pm Living and Deceased of the Parish 
 Sunday April 8  
  7:30 am Justin Valentine (Birthday)   
  9:30 am Marvin Muhlenkamp (Anniversary) 
 Monday April 9  The Annunciation   
  7:30 am Dolores Muhlenkamp 
 Tuesday April 10  Easter Weekday  
  7:30 am Steve Braun 
 Wednesday April 11  St. Stanislaus, Bishop & Martyr  
  7:00 pm Jerome Wellman 
 Thursday  April 12  Easter  Weekday   
  7:30 am Tom Post 
 Friday  April 13  Easter Weekday  
  7:30 am Special Intention  
 Saturday April 14  Easter Weekday  
  7:30 am Poor Souls 
  1:30 pm Wedding for Tiffany Huelskamp & Garrett Krieg  
 

3RD SUNDAY OF EASTER  
  7:30 pm Living and Deceased of the Parish 
 Sunday April 15  
  7:30 am Orville Ranly  
  9:30 am Joan Huber 

MASS SCHEDULE 

UP & COMING  

15 April (Sunday)  
     Blessing of seeds, ground, waterñ11:45am 
18 April (Wednesday)  
     Safe Child Education (High School)ñ8:00pm 
22 April (Sunday)  
     First Holy Communionñ9:30am Mass 
24 April (Tuesday)  
     Ladiesõ Sodality Spring Meeting: Mother 
     Daughter Meal 
6 May (Sunday)  
     May Crowningñ9:30am Mass 
     Last CCD class for grades 1-8 

25 MARCH 2018 
SUNDAY 
 TOTAL éé $ 2,148.00 
 Envelopes éé $ 1,964.00 
 Loose éé $ 184.00 
 Envelope Average (33) éé $ 59.52 

 Overall Average (160) éé $ 13.43 
OTHER  
 Candles éé $ 87.00 
 Catholic Moment éé $ 66.00 
 Easter Flowers éé $ 125.00 
 Heifer Int.(Lent Project)  éé $ 463.00 

Recommended Weekly Contribution is $27.00  

PARISH SUPPORT 

The Rosary Makers will be meeting on Monday, April 9th at 
1:00pm.  All are welcome to attend! 

BANNS OF MARRIAGE  
  III  Tiffany Huelskamp and Garrett Krieg  

14 - 15  April  7:30 PM 7:30 AM 9:30 AM 

Servers Braylan & Alayna Dawson/ Adam Alig Dillon / Damon / Duston Muhlenkamp Kelsey Braun/ Caleb Chenoweth/ Ed Muhlenkamp 

Lectors Ed Schmit Barb Homan Edwin Plumier 

Distributors    Linda Wellman Marg Reier     Theresa Baucher     Alan Brunswick 

Ushers Ken Reinhart and Roger Wellman Steve Reitz/ Mitch Leuthold Ed Laux     Richard Reinhart 

Gifts     Dennis Homan Family 

CONGRATULATIONS  
Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Lee West-

gerdes, who were married here this weekend.  

Garrett Krieg was initiated into the 
Catholic Church through the  

Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation 
and Eucharist during the Easter Vigil 
Service here at Holy Trinity Parish on 
March 31st.   Congratulations, Garrett, 
and may God bless you with growth 

in Christ and with the fruits of  
Christian virtue as you travel the 

roads of life ahead.     

THANK YOU to all...  
Sincere thanks are hereby given to the many people, who fulfilled  

various liturgical ministries (music/choir, Lectors, Ushers, Distribu-
tors of Communion, Altar Servers, etc.) for the Holy Week and 

Easter Services.   The young people that serve at the altar, in a spe-
cial way, are to be commended for the good work they do, especial-
ly in being attentive to instructions that are given and in handling 
their responsibilities in a responsible manner.   God bless each of 

you for helping to make each of these services a fitting expression 
of our worship of the Lord!   Thanks, too, for the wonderful mix of 

"willing participants" in the Holy  Thursday  Foot Washing Ritual.   

We are grateful for the donations received for the 

Easter Flower Fund.  If you made such donations in 

memory of loved ones, the names of your loved ones 

are displayed in the sanctuary near the Cross-

Resurrection scene, and will be remembered in our 

prayers during the Easter Season. 

LOCAL BLOOD DRIVE 
Bryant Wesleyan Church  

Fellowship Hall  
209 S. Hendricks Street  

Bryant  
 

Monday, April 23  
2:00pm to 7:00pm  



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH  

Today  9:30-10:30 am       Religion Class (Pre-K/K)  
  10:30-11:30 am  Religion Class (Grades 1-8) 

Monday 1:00 pm   Rosary Makers Meeting  
 Tuesday 7:30 pm    Parish Council Meeting  
 Wednesday 8:00 pm           High School Religion Classes  
  Thursday  8:00-9:00 am        Eucharistic Adoration   
 Friday   
 Saturday  8:15 am        Confessions 
   8:45 pm   Confessions 
Sunday 9:30 -10:30 am        Final Religion Class of the school year for Pre -K/Kindergarten Students  
  10:30-11:30 am  Religion Class (Grades 1-8) 
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The Musings of Our Pastor  
 

     In the midst of the recently completed Lenten Season, I found myself ex-

periencing some personal moments of special joy or delight, especially in 

light of some developments right here at Holy Trinity Parish.   
 

     The first development had to do with the Stations of the Cross and Mass 

each Wednesday evening during Lent.  For a small parish community, it was 

absolutely fabulous to see some 50-60 people attending the Stations and 

evening Mass each week of Lent.  Not only that, I was most pleased to see a 

good number of youth (elementary and high school), as well a mix of young 

adults in the congregation each week for Stations and evening Mass on 

Wednesdays.  I have served at many larger parishes over the years and do not 

recall such a good representation of parish members of all ages in attendance 

for Stations and Mass throughout the Lenten Season.  May God bless you for 

your efforts and for your loving devotion to the Lord in this regard. 
 

     The second development had to do with the Heifer International Goat Pro-

ject, which was designed to be an outreach almsgiving initiative to deepen 

our mindfulness of the problems of hunger and poverty and hopelessness, 

which impact so many of our brothers and sisters in the global family.  It was 

to get us to be a little less self-absorbed in Lent and to stretch our arms of 

loving support well beyond Jay County and Northeast Indiana, which is our 

comfort zone, our home.  I was delighted that any number of parents em-

braced the "Goat Project" and designed some "at-home" activities, which 

sought to help their children to be formed in good or "improved" Christ-like 

behavior, while making some personal sacrifices or doing something extra to 

generate some money to help purchase goats for third world families.  The 

parents embraced this Lenten Project as a family activity and made a real 

effort to connect church and home together, which is so important for the 

religious education and faith-formation of our youth. At least one of our par-

ish catechists got the students active in the project by making bags of snacks, 

which were made available for people to acquire for goodwill donations after 

the Sunday morning Masses early in Lent.  That initiative with the snack bags 

generated over $300.00 for the Goat Project. The "Get My Goat" Project far 

exceeded my expectations, thanks to the quiet, generous, and loving response 

of youth and adults alike.  Through the resources of the Heifer International 

Program, Holy Trinity Parish can sponsor the purchase of a small herd of 

goats for needy people in our global family.  I have no doubt that God will 

bestow blessings upon our parish community because of our loving outreach 

to the poor of the world. 
 

     As we move more deeply into this Easter Season of new life in Christ, 

may the fruits of his divine goodness and love at work within you be a source 

of refreshment and blessing for a whole array of people in all sorts of places 

and situations every day.  God bless you and thank you for your active, de-

voted, and generous involvement in Holy Trinity Parish.     

 

Father Ken 

BBQ PULLED PORK DINNER 
Jay/Adams Benefit for Local Hunger BBQ 

Pulled Pork Dinner on Sunday April 29,2018. 
With your $8.00 donation you get BBQ Pulled 
Pork, Cheesy Potatoes, Cole Slaw and Roll. To-

tally Fishers Meal! Proceeds go to Helping 
Hands Food Bank and Redkey Food Bank in 

�-�D�\���&�R�X�Q�W�\���D�Q�G���7�K�H���/�R�U�G�·�V���7�D�E�O�H���)�R�R�G���%�D�Q�N���L�Q��
Geneva. Carry Out Only at Immaculate Con-

ception Church in Portland and Redeemer Lu-
theran Church in Bryant from 11-1. For  

tickets see Jane Martin by Sunday April 22. 

ARE YOU INTERESTED...?  
The parish is in need of a 4th grade teacher for 

next school year. The opening is available for one 
year only, as the current teacher will be returning 
for the 2019/2020 school year. If you would be 
�L�Q�W�H�U�H�V�W�H�G���L�Q���Q�H�[�W���\�H�D�U�����R�U���H�Y�H�Q���L�Q���³�W�U�\�L�Q�J-it-�R�X�W�´��

and starting this spring while the current teacher is 
on maternity leave, please contact Linda Wellman. 

NOTICE OF UPCOMING PROJECTS 

With the arrival of April, some projects are slat-
ed to get underway around the parish.   The 
big project will be the upgrade to the steps, 

walks and doors of the church, which will 
begin on  April 23rd  (after First Commun-

ion).   Excavation work to deal with some drain-
age issues around the parish hall is also on the 
docket in the coming weeks.   Many of the out-
side tiles seem to be blocked or are not func-

tioning as desired.   Some moisture/water -
proofing resources are slated to be put on the 

exterior walls of the hall as well.   These 
measures should resolve a good portion of the 
moisture issues that have been a nuisance in 
the basement classrooms, etc., of the parish 

hall.   When these construction projects are un-
derway, please be flexible in making whatever 

adjustments are necessary.   


